The TOWN OF WILLIAMSBURG

Special Town Meeting
June 29, 2020

The Special Town Meeting was held outdoors at the Anne T. Dunphy Schoolyard, 1 Petticoat Hill Rd.,
Williamsburg, MA due to COVID-19 concerns.

The warrant was signed on June 11, 2020 and posted on June 15, 2020

Moderator: Paul Rudof Town Clerk: Brenda Lessard

Selectmen Present: Denise Banister, Chair, William Sayre, Clerk and David Mathers

Constable: Paul Sanderson and Robert Lapointe

There were 112 voters present of 1987 registered voters.

Last day to register to vote was June 9, 2020

A quorum of twenty-five (25) registered voters being present, there were 112 voters, the special town
meeting was called to order at 5:06 p.m. by the Moderator. The Moderator noted the return of the
warrant and that it had been properly posted.

Motion made and seconded that the Town vote to adopt a rule that the Moderator be authorized to
declare a 2/3 or 4/5 vote in the same manner as a majority vote is declared, provided that if a vote so
declared is questioned by seven (7) or more members, the Moderator shall verify the vote by taking a
count.

Motion Passed Unanimously

Article 1

Moved and seconded that the town vote to transfer the sum of $ 25,000 from water Retained Earnings to Water
Expenses for unanticipated FY20 budget shortfalls including work on South Main Street, replacing an alarm
system at the pump house, increased labor costs, and any other FY20 invoices related to these expenses.

Passed Unanimously

Motion made and seconded to adjourn the Special Town Meeting. Motion passed unanimously.
Meeting adjourned at 5:10 P.M.
Filed: June 30, 2020 A True Copy Attest: Brenda Lessard, Town Clerk
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Brenda Lessard
Williamsburg Town Clerk

Ce: Accountant, Department of Revenue, Finance Committee, Board of Selectmen, Treasurer,
Assessors, KP/Law, Town Administrator, and Water & Sewer Commission



